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February  27 ,  2024 
 

CONTACT: 

Tigard Pol ice: Kelsey Anderson, 971-708-2921,  Kelsey .Anderson@tigard-or.gov 

Sherwood Pol ice: Paul Mattson,  971-979-5852, PIO@SherwoodOregon.gov  

Washington County Sheri ff ’s  Off ice: wcsopio@washingtoncountyor.gov   

 

RESULTS FROM SEX OFFENDER COMPLIANCE CHECKS 
 

Pol ice off icers from Tigard and Sherwood recently  joined regional partners to 

conduct sex offender compliance checks  across their c it ies ,  and the resul ts from the 

effort are now avai lable.  

 

Held periodical ly and led by the Washington County Sheri ff ’s  Off ice Criminal  

Apprehension Team (CAT),  the purpose behind these checks is  for an off icer and/or 

deputy to personal ly v is i t the address provided by a registered sex offender to 

veri fy that he or she does, in fact , l ive at the address they have provided to law 

enforcement.  

 

Compliance checks  were held on Wednesday, February 20 t h ,  in T igard and 

Sherwood, with the help of deputies from the Washington County Sheri ff ’s  Off ice.  

The resul ts are as fol lows:  

 

Of the 134 regis tered sex offenders l iv ing in Tigard as of 2/20/24, checks were 

conducted on 80 people.  50 of them were veri f ied to be in compliance, meaning 

invest igators confi rmed more l ikely than not that the person is currently  l iv ing at 

their  reported address. Another 27 were unveri f ied, which may be due to no answer 

at the door or conf l ic t ing information. 3 were veri f ied to not be in compliance and 

were no longer l iv ing at their reported address.  Their names and information have 

been documented for fu ture fol low-up. 

 

Of the 37 regis tered sex offenders l iv ing in Sherwood as of 2/20/24, checks were 

conducted on 33 people.  21  of them were veri f ied to be in compliance, 12 were 

unveri f ied and 0 were veri f ied to not be in compliance.  

 

These periodic efforts  to fol low up on information provided by registered sex 

offenders is  a priority  in Washington County, where CAT has a goal to veri fy such 

information at least on an annual basis .  The Tigard and Sherwood Pol ice 
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Departments support this important work and hope to conduct future checks on a 

more frequent basis .  

 

You can f ind more information on certain sex offenders who are considered high 

risk at the Oregon State Pol ice Sex Offender Registry here: 

https ://sexoffenders .oregon.gov/ .  

 

### 

https://sexoffenders.oregon.gov/

